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Those are Don’s words written for a little book written by Chuck and 

Brenda, who served as houseparents for 11 years. Chuck and 

Brenda and their two children, Rick and Amy, served long and 

faithfully, caring for over 100 children.  

Recently we joined Chuck and Brenda for a special time at their 

church. Their church reprinted their BCH memories in “These Kids 

are a Loan from God”. Imagine all the memories made in a decade of 

child care ministry! 

Don Worch is part of those memories, a wonderful person God 

brought to serve in BCH. God declared Don’s work on earth 

completed on Oct. 7, and moved him to his eternal home. But the 

impact of his passion, the family, continues. That was so evident as 

his children, grands, adoptive parents, and former BCH children 

shared memories of his influence on their lives.  

Don fulfilled his passion for God honoring-families through Family Life Conferences in hundreds 

of churches. His words, “God gave the family; then we must give attention to the family,” 

still echoes in the hearts and minds of parents challenged by Don’s messages for the family.  

I hope you enjoy this newsletter which is, in part, a tribute to God’s dear servant, Don Worch. I 

served at Don’s side for two decades. I give thanks to God and Don for his influence on my life 

and my family. 

Grace to you, 

 

Jim Geurink 
President Emeritus 

“If Baptist Children’s Home has been blessed of the Lord, and it has, it is 

because of the choice people God has brought to serve in this ministry.”  

-Don Worch  

Don loved and lived this passage. “Behold what manner of love the Father hath bestowed 

upon us, that we should be called the sons of God! Therefore the world knoweth us not, because 

it knew him not. Beloved, now we are the sons of God; and it doth not yet appear what we shall 

be, but we know that when He shall appear, we shall be like Him; for we shall see Him as He is. 

And every man that hath this hope in Him purifies himself, even as He is pure.” I John 3:1-3 

Don and Jim “The Early Years” 
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Dr. Donald E. Worch 
July 16, 1929-October 7, 2019 
 

God called Don Worch home on October 7, at age 90. He was born in 

Dayton, OH and received Jesus Christ as his personal Savior at age 9.  

Don attended Bob Jones University, preparing for full time Christian 

service. There he met and married Nan Clark. Don and Nan celebrated 

their 68th anniversary on August 26, 2019. They ministered together, 

first as he pastored three churches, and then at the Baptist Children’s 

Home. 

Don left the pastorate to become President of the Baptist Children’s 

Home in 1967 where he served until his retirement in 1994. He 

touched thousands of lives and was always glad 

to hear later of how the Lord had made great 

changes and restored families through the 

ministry of BCH. His love of children and the importance of the family 

knew no bounds, and he worked tirelessly to see children loved and 

cared for and families restored. 

At his funeral, many shared tributes of Don’s ministry in their lives. The 

following excerpts will give you a glimpse into the many ways he cared for 

people. 

David Cieply (Grandson) – “I did not have a Grandpa; I had a Papaw, and a 

Papaw is a pretty wonderful thing. I am not sad because he is gone, because 

I know his suffering is over, and he is in glory. I am sad because I have to wait so long until I see 

him again. One day I hope to be as loving and caring of a 

Papaw as he was.” 

Linda Bradley (Adoptive Mother) – “I am thankful for the 

adoption ministry of the Baptist Children’s Home. Don 

handed us our daughter Kristen and a year later, Jason. 

They rescued these babies and entrusted them to us. I am 

thankful to say that those babies are 42 & 43 years old and 

know the Lord and are pointing their families to Christ. Garry 

and I are eternally grateful.” 

Gaylon Worch (Brother) “Don was also a great negotiator. 

He negotiated with me, and I lost. He wanted his back 

scratched. He started paying me a penny a minute to rub his 

back. Finally I grew a little bit smarter and said, “No.” So he said, “How about two cents?” and I said 

okay. He finally got to a dime a minute, and so I consider that my first job in life.” 

Don and his faithful Station Wagon drove 

many miles together in ministry. 
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Cindy Hamilton (Former BCH child) I am the oldest of seven kids. 

Our church contacted the Children’s Home and said “We have 

these kids to place.” I can say Uncle Don and Aunt Nan went above 

and beyond. They moved out of their house so that we could be 

together.  

We were the first group home. My mom’s dying wish was that we 

could all be together. I thank you so much for the opportunity to 

grow up to be safe, to pursue dreams, and to ripple out into the 

lives of others.  

Les Anderson (former BCH resident) –I was four years old when my dad dropped me and my two 

brothers off at the Children’s Home in Kouts. I remember so many memories of Uncle Don. Even as a 

little boy, I would go into his office and play. He would sit down with us and read a book. Through the 

years when we would see Uncle Don and Aunt Nan, we were always treated like family. 

I was a pastor in Michigan, and Uncle Don sat on my ordination council and then preached my 

ordination service. That was something I will never forget. Because of the ministry of Uncle Don and the 

Children’s Home, I got a dad (John Mixon) that I never had.  

Carrie Santner – I am a friend of the Worch family. I am speaking to share with you how far spread his 

ministry went in this community. I was a hairdresser coming to 

Valparaiso in 1981. Nineteen years old at the time, and very 

much not a Christian. I grew in my relationship with the Worches 

because God placed them in my chair. A year later my husband 

had open heart surgery. Because my husband’s surgery was 

December 23, 1986, the Worches came to the hospital and 

decorated our room with a Christmas tree. They brought 

Christmas to the hospital room.  

But the most important thing that happened was that Don & Nan 

visited us the night before his surgery. Don prayed that prayer 

with me that led me to the Lord while our pastor was in 

John’s intensive care room praying with him. A very pivotal 

point in our lives. But Don didn’t stop there; he continued to feed truth into my life, offering me much 

wisdom. I want to thank the Worch family for the path that my family is on right now.  

Rachel Cieply – I am the oldest granddaughter, and through this whole process one thing that has 

been on my heart is legacy and the legacy that my grandfather has laid down. Today I am realizing the 

impact that he has had and how far stretched his love has reached, I’ve never been more proud to be in 

the family that I’m in. We all know that he could preach a sermon like no other. But he could also 

influence lives just in small little comments every day that you didn’t even realize that he was 

preaching to you.  

When I was 16, we went to India to visit Pastor Abraham. At the time I had wanted to be veterinarian. I 

had a lot of compassion in my heart. Because of that, during my time in India, I realized that I really 

loved kids. I really loved kids. During that trip I decided that I didn’t want to be a veterinarian anymore. I 

wanted to be a nurse. I became a pediatric nurse, and I work in cardiology. So I take care of little babies 

with heart defects. And I truly believe that is part of the legacy that my Papaw has instilled in me.  

“He could preach a sermon like no other.”  
Rachel Cieply 
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Sandi Nihart (Former BCH resident) “I was thankful for Don Worch before 

I ever met him. We lived in CA and were at church one day. The pastor 

told my dad about a children’s home in IN. My dad was an abusive father.  

On our way home he told me and my two little sisters that he was going to 

call the Children’s Home, and he was going to tell them that we were very 

naughty bad girls. He would ask if the Children’s Home would take us. He 

told us that they would probably say “No” and when they said no, we would 

be in big trouble. Sure enough, my dad called the Children’s Home. Don 

Worch answered the phone.  

We three girls stood while my dad told Don Worch what terrible children 

we were and why he (Don) wouldn’t want us. My dad held the phone out 

after he said, “Would you be interested in taking them?” I heard Don 

Worch say, “Let me tell you, sir, let me tell you something. We’ll take 

them.”  

And then my dad said, “Will you even take the really naughty 13-year old?” That was me. And 

Don Worch said again, “Let me tell you sir. I said we will take them all.” He might have been 

the President or the Director, but to us he was just Uncle Don, 

and we knew that he loved us.  

He gave undeserved second chances. He saw the best in 

people. And he encouraged them to start again and walk with 

God. He was a cheerleader for the fatherless. He invested 

himself in lives by giving biblical counsel and exhortation that 

were life-changing. In short, the life of Uncle Don was 

characterized by the Fruit of the Spirit. He was a man whose 

heart was full to overflowing. 

Debbie Goode – I first met Uncle Don as Pastor Don. I was at 

Aetna Baptist. I lived in a very dysfunctional home and I was invited to go to church in 1965 by my 

friend. I accepted the Lord July 17, 1966. Uncle Don was the one who led me to the Lord.  

I think he had some idea of what was going on in our home. While others were sad that Pastor 

Don was leaving us (our church), little did I know that the Lord had a plan for me in that move. 

There came a day when my mom had to go to court for child neglect. My new pastor went with my 

mom to court. 

I can remember sitting outside the courthouse in Gary with the two big domes, that I still pass 

quite often as I’m going into Chicago. My mom and my pastor came out and said we would be 

taken away, it was just a matter of where we would go. Pastor said “I’ll ask the judge if I 

can take you out on a visit to the Baptist Children’s Home in Kouts.”  

We made that trip and he said, “Well, what do you think?” Well, that was a no-brainer for me. I 

was now a child of God and I wanted to be in a place that was going to support my faith, and it 

also gave me an opportunity that my brothers and I would stay together. Now I learned to know 

Don Worch, not as my pastor, but as Uncle Don who was overseeing the ministry.  

Sandi and Lanny Nihart. Sandi 
still shares her testimony at 
women’s events. 

Drs. Nan and Don Worch with daughter Dawn 
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Every year our supporters make it possible for our children to attend a 
Christian Summer Camp.  Our kids had an amazing time participating in 
all the fun activities and making new friends.  

God also worked out His unique purposes and plans for their spiritual 
lives.  We praise God for Christ-centered camps that provide great fun, 
sincere encouragement, and intentional discipleship.  

A special “Thank You” to everyone who helped make these experiences 
possible. Here are some testimonies from our children! 

 

“I was very grateful to go to camp this year. Camp impacted my 

life so much, I can hardly describe it. I was surrounded by 

people who cared for me and they supported me in my walk 

with God. They helped me get rid of the filth that kept me away 

from God. I have been in prayer, I have been doing my 

devotions, and I surrendered my life to God. I have never felt so 

free in my life! I want to thank everyone who made it possible for 

me to go to camp this year.”  – Avante 

 

“Jesus entered my life on Thursday of this week. This was definitely 

the most influential week of camp I have had in my life. I really think 

that God placed the people who were there for a reason. What the preacher 

was preaching pricked at my heart and made me want to better myself. My 

counselor encouraging me through my walk with Christ. Last but not least, 

my friends who were super-encouraging and friendly. Besides my friends in 

the BCH, those were the best friends I have had, which is crazy because I 

only knew them for a week, but in that week we all grew. I felt I grew a lot, 

spiritually that week of camp.”  – Michael 

“This week of camp was not about activities. God made it fun 

for me in a different way. It was about the bond I made with 

people and the commitment I made. I learned a lot from this 

week of camp. We had a time where my cabin and our sister 

cabin got together to share our testimony and struggles. It was 

the first time I shared my testimony with people. This week of 

camp, I decided to let go of my life and let God take over. I 

also committed myself to do daily devotions. This week of 

camp has been the best week of camp, so far.” - Iggy 

 

Baptist Children’s Home Wishlist: 
• Commercial shelving for office: $500 

• Bike helmets (adult sizes) 

• Grocery gift cards (Aldi, Meijer, etc.) 

• Size 6 diapers, pull-ups 

• Commercial, zero turn riding mower: 
$12,000 

 
 

International Needs: 
• 180 Chickens ($7 each) for Liberian 

Christmas Dinners 
• Internet service for Hope Student Center 

(Liberia) 
• Funds for educating children, tuition, 

uniforms, etc. 
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In Honor of: 
 
Bekah Beals 
    Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Lamphere  
Samuel and Bekah Beals 
    Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Lawson  
William and Kathleen Brittain and 
Raymond A. Jones 
    Phyllis Hart  
Linda Brooks 
    Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bardolph  
Christian Parents 
    Mr. James Fleischer  
Clark Colburn 
    Mrs. Arlene Colburn  
Andrew and Bethany Douglass 
    Hazel Bragg  
Grandchildren  
    Dr. and Mrs. Robert Carleton  
Grandchildren and Great Grandchildren 
    Mr. and Mrs. Denny Wilburn  
Elvin and Elda Ann Harden 
    Mrs. Karen Roux  
Bill and Lelah Henry 
    Mr. and Mrs. Forest Dillavou  
Rev. George and Lois Heyboer 
    Miss Mary Lou Heyboer  
Don and Jane Hodge 
    Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Love  
Jesus  
    Judith Beckley  
Brother Jim 
    Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Dickinson  
Kay Johnson 
    Mr. and Mrs. Kjell Johnson  
Anna Kellums 
    Mrs. Al DeBruine  
Bill Kimmel 
    Mr. and Mrs. Dale Blacklidge  
Jackie Kitchen 
    Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kitchen  
Michelle  
    Mr. and Mrs. Don Siegler  
Sandi Nihart 
    Mr. Roger Davis  
Mickey Nolen 
    Mr. and Mrs. Jim Martinez  
Jeff and Rayna Oswald and Family 
    Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kain George Pollock 
    Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Florence  
Laverne Pruitt 
    Mrs. Wanda Goldsberry  
Kathy Stock 
    Mr. and Mrs. James Stock  
Betty Whitesell 
    Mr. and Mrs. David Day  
Rodney Wimer 
    Mrs. Pat Wimer  
 
In Memory of: 
Howard O. Addleman 
    Mr. & Mrs. Don Redd  
Bill and Betty Anderson 
    Mr. & Mrs. Scott Calhoun  
Judy Anderson 
    Margaret Nimon  

Merlin Arends 
    Mary Arends  
Charles and Betty Barber 
    Miss Ann Barber  
    Mr. & Mrs. Scott Calhoun  
PFC Ethan Andrew Barclay, USMC 
    Betty Barclay  
Bertha Bleicher 
    Gertrude Stout-Rife  
William Beers 
    Mr. Bob Shrecengost  
Ernest J. Brewer 
    Elsie Brewer  
Eileen Bricker 
    Michael and Janet Silverthorn  
Ada Brickner 
    Miss Ella Wall  
Grandma Brookens 
    April Brookens  
Nancy Burr 
    Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Gosnell  
Frank Butterfield 
    Anna Butterfield  
Ted Cable 
    Mrs. Ted Cable  
Carolyn Chester 
    Mrs. James Forrest  
    Mr. & Mrs. Roger Chester  
Cynthia Christopher 
    Mr. Gil Christopher  
Janine Clark 
    Margaret Nimon  
Michael S. Clarry 
    Phyllis Hart  
Windy and Dorothy Clearwater 
    Mr. and Mrs. Donald Burns  
Daniel and Virginia Clutts  
    Dr. & Mrs. David Clutts  
Clark Colburn 
    Mrs. Arlene Colburn  
Gladys Cope 
    Margaret Fousek  
Clifford Culberson 
    Mr. and Mrs. Wendell Culberson  
Jane Deitrich 
    Anonymous 
    Sue Ebright  
Elynor Depue 
    Mr. Paul Depue  
Bessie Durham, Nondis Lutes, and Lola 
McLain 
    Mrs. Wanda Durham  
Dan Elwood 
    Mr. and Mrs. Craig Freyenberger  
Opal Farley 
    Ty and Dusty Lindsey 
Jim Ferguson 
    Mrs. James Ferguson  
Louise Fessant 
    Miss Ann Barber  
    Rev. and Mrs. James Geurink  
Barry Fillans Sr. and Barry Fillans Jr. 
    Marianne Fillans  
Mr. L. D. Fleegle 
    Mannacor, LLC  
 

James Forrest 
    Mr. and Mrs. Jack Carroll 
    Mr. & Mrs. Roger Chester  
    Gary Dost 
    Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Ekaitis 
     Eley-Graham Financial Advisory Services, Inc. 

    Patti Grieger 
    Patricia Hales 
    Dean Hemmersbech 
    Mr. and Mrs. Ron Hise 
    Bert Lawson 
    Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lemmons 
    Mrs. Patricia Loiacano 
    Mr. Charles Marrs  
    Dr. and Mrs. Allan Nalbor 
    Sylvia Scholz  
    Ron and Deb Simko 
    Mrs. Helen Sinclair   
    Mrs. Mary Stan 
    Patti and Dave Vesa  
    Ted and Diane Woolever 
Ann Fox 
    Gary Maxwell  
Ernie and Marie Francis 
    Mr. and Mrs. Don Mills  
Esther Gabhart 
    Dr. James Gabhart  
Melanie Garland 
    Joan Nazzaro 
Elvin Geurink 
    Mrs. Ruth Geurink  
Jack Goldsberry 
    Mrs. Wanda Goldsberry  
John F. Gonzalez 
    Mrs. John Gonzalez  
John and Arveta Grafton 
    Mr. & Mrs. Michael Huth  
Hughie Griffin 
    Mrs. Mae Griffin  
Jack Haines 
    Ronald and Laurie Matter  
Jackie Haines 
    Louise Davis 
Homer Hales 
    Agnes Hales  
Patrice Trish Hales 
    Agnes Hales  
Mel and Lavonne Hardesty 
    Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hardesty  
Mary A. Harriott 
    Mr. and Mrs. Michael Harriott  
Mamie Hasse 
    Mr. & Mrs. Sam Preissler  
Pat and Patti Hatcher 
    Mr. and Mrs. Kent Hatcher  
Hester Knight and Helen Brown 
    Mr. & Mrs. Roy Brown  
Al and Grant Holthof 
    Mrs. Lillian Holthof  
Jan Hudson 
    Enterprise Holdings  
Agnes Hunt 
    Mr. & Mrs. Fred Hunt  
Barry Sr and Barry Jr Fillans 
    Marianne Fillans  

(Continued on page 7) 

Thank you to many friends for providing a special gift “in memory” or “in honor” of a loved one or friend.  
Gifts from May 1, 2019 — October 31, 2019. 
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Chris Johnson 
    Mr. Burdette Johnson  
Frances Q. Johnston 
    Mr. & Mrs. Allan Fitzgerald  
Larry Juzwicki 
    Mr. and Mrs. Rod Warren  
Ruben and Edith Kammler 
    Dr. & Mrs. David Clutts  
James L. and James A. Kimble 
    Mrs. James Kimble  
John-Mark Koppel 
    Ms. Beverly Koppel  
Frances C. Lamberth 
    Sean Cotton and Nicole Ackerman  
Mrs. Wilma Layton III 
    Mr. and Mrs. Steven Gardner  
Mr. Clarence Lee 
    Mrs. Donna Lee  
Janice Marrs 
    Mr. Charles Marrs  
Johnathan E. Martin 
    Episcopal School of Baton Rouge 
Arthur Masterson 
    Mrs. Connie Masterson  
Dorothy Mathieu 
    Rev. & Mrs. James Carmichael  
Joseph and Betty McDaniel 
    Mr. and Mrs. Larry Bayless  
Mr. and Mrs. J.R. McDaniel 
    Dr. and Mrs. Robert Carleton  
Mr. and Mrs. Charles McMurtry 
    Mr. & Mrs. Russell Pierce  
Philip Morehouse 
    Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Marusarz  
Jean Murray 
    Ruth Halpern  
Linda Murray 
    Ms. Kathy Chaplin  
Marjorie Musgrove 
    JoAnn Davenport  
Ruby Virginia Nachtigall 
    Mr. Dave Peters  
    Pete and Alice Peters 
Thelma Newberry 
    Mr. Dennis Newberry  
Lee Norris 
    Holleen Brazelton  
Charles E. Odom, Jr. 
    The Callahan Group, LLC  
My Parents 
    Mrs. Joyce Tornberg  
My Parents and Son 
    Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Blake  
Our Parents 
    Mr. and Mrs. Norman Furness  
    Mr. & Mrs. David Wehman  
Frances A. Patterson 
    Danny & Linda Mutters  
Billie Peters 
    Mr. and Mrs. William Brittain  
    Mr. Dave Peters  
John Pike 
    Mrs. Beverly Pike  
A.J. Powell 
    Danny and Paula Greene  
Raymond and Lydia Reed 
    Mr. and Mrs. Ken Reed  
Bob and Polly Reese 
    Rev. and Mrs. James Geurink  
Pauline Reese 
    Rev. & Mrs. Jerry Bell  
    Terry and Karen Clouse     
    First Baptist Church  
    Janice and Buddy Gundy 
 

Pauline Reese (continued)  
    Rev. and Mrs. Louis Konopka     
    Charles Miller 
    Mr. and Mrs. Danny Rosich  
    Richard and Jan Strycker 
    Patricia Shank 
    Kristine Ullery   
Margaret and Irvin Renner 
    Mr. Jim Renner  
Butch Riley 
    Mr. Virgil Ertle  
Wanda Robertson 
    Diane Colvin  
    Debbie and Russell Settle  
Harry and Evelyn Roudybush 
    Mr. & Mrs. Orvel Seal  
Jacob and Lena Schaer 
    Mrs. Helen Owens  
Anola Schenck 
    Mr. Loren Schenck  
Duane Schut 
    Mrs. Duane Schut  
Morris and Betty Scutt 
    Mr. and Mrs. Richard Presser  
Lawrence and Sallie Shepherd 
    Rev. & Mrs. Ray Shepherd  
Mason Sherman 
    Mr. & Mrs. James Day  
    Donna Neeld  
Noel Shier 
    Mr. & Mrs. Edward Shier  
Ron Sinclair 
    Mrs. Helen Sinclair 
Harold and Dalene Simmelink 
    Dalene Johnson 
    Mr. William Simmelink   
Melvin Skaggs 
    Good Samaritan—Vincennes, IN 
Shirley Smith 
    Margaret Nimon  
Florence and Don Soliday 
    Sandra Soliday  
Frank and Beatrice Spotts 
    Techla Spotts  
Byron B. Starr 
    Mr. and Mrs. Grant Myers  
Theresa E. Starve 
    Mr. and Mrs. Grant Myers  
William E. Stinson Sr. and James Douglas 
Wells 
    Mrs. Arlene V. Stinson-Wells  
Richard “Keith” Streitmatter 
   Craig and Jennifer Brandenburg  
    Donald and Rebecca Brandenburg  
    Phillis Britt  
    Anne-Cecile Egan 
    Rex and Deb Hively     
    Michael and Tine Leman  
    Stephen and Cay Jordan  
    Lucy Meaker and Family  
    John and Joyce Poisel 
    QualEx Engineering 
    Sam and Connie Rife 
    Arthur and Carol Rupe     
    David and Barbara Stewart 
    Larry Streitmatter 
    Wanda Streitmatter 
    Dale and Barbara Streitmatter  
    Stephen and Cheryl Torbet  
Melvin Streitmatter 
    Mrs. Marlene Streitmatter  
William E. Stinson Sr. and James Douglas 
Wells 
    Mrs. Arlene V. Stinson-Wells  
 

John Stufflebeam, Sr. 
    Mrs. John Stufflebeam  
Helen Sturtevant 
    Mr. and Mrs. Ray Launstein  
Eva Mel Taylor 
    Margaret Nimon  
Pastor John Taylor 
    Holleen Brazelton  
George D. Tremblay 
    Mr. and Mrs. Paul Tremblay  
Iva Van Zale 
    Mr. and Mrs. Randall Bright  
Ardis Vance 
    Karl and Carol Hagen  
Kenneth and Audrey Vance 
    Mr. Daniel Vance  
Pete Veldt 
    Mr. and Mrs. Donald Veldt  
Dan Wagner 
    Mr. and Mrs. Byron Brant  
Ava B. Walter 
    Ms. Martha Walter  
Patricia Ward 
    Mannacor, LLC 
Ivan Wengerd 
    Mr. and Mrs. Craig Freyenberger 
    Miss Jenna Freyenberger     
Pastor Ralph and Ethel Werner 
    Mr. & Mrs. Donald Dodge  
Scott Weyandt 
    Margaret Seymour  
    Mary Jane Weyandt  
Jack Whitesell  
    Mr. and Mrs. David Day  
Douglas Wieda Jr. and Douglas Wieda III 
    Mr. and Mrs. Leon Empie  
Eunice Wilfong 
    Mrs. Lillian Holthof  
Jean Witmer 
    Karen Ross  
Don Worch 
    Miss Ann Barber 
    Mr. & Mrs. Eddie Bell  
    Sarah Bowman-Kolacki 
    Mr. and Mrs. Mark Davis  
    Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Davison  
    Mr. and Mrs. Jack Erickson  
    Alona Frieling  
    Rev. and Mrs. James Geurink 
    Mr. and Mrs. Donald Lewis    
    Marline and Ruth Nihart  
    Jay Nihart  
    Mr. and Mrs. Lanny Nihart  
    Professional Wealth Advisors 
    David and Pamela Small 
    Mrs. Mary Stan  
    Mr. & Mrs. Vern Strege  
    Mr. and Mrs. Gaylon Worch 
    Mr. Charles Marrs   
Ray Young 
    Mafra Young  

If you would like to give in honor or 

memory of a loved one, please 

include the information on the card 

provided in this envelope. Your 

Year End gift can also be given in 

memory of Dr. Don Worch. 
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Praises from 2019! 

 
As 2019 comes to an end, here are some things we are celebrating 

at Baptist Children's Home…. 

 

James (right) has been 

taking a culinary class 

in Mt. Pleasant. He 

recently made the 

Bosquez family a 

delicious homemade 

barbeque sauce! 

 

We appreciate our volunteers, 

This picture (right) is a volunteer 

who is probably familiar to you. 

Jim Geurink, our President 

Emeritus, helps at our office doing 

anything and everything from 

mowing the lawn, opening our 

mail, and serving as a valued 

consultant on our foreign ministry 

matters.  Thanks, Jim! 

 
Avante was baptized this year! 

There’s nothing better 

than a cupcake!  

“Jayden” (left) celebrated his 2nd birthday in one of our Safe Families Host 

Homes.  

Jayden has been in one of our homes for a month with his 3 siblings. His 

mom is searching for a job, but she is relieved to know that he is in a safe 

and loving home. He’s getting plenty of hugs and kisses! 

Thank you to volunteers from Bethel in Crown 

Point, Indiana who delivered Christmas gifts to 

our office! They always make our day with their 

delivery and cheerful presence! 

Thank you to 

everyone who is 

giving gifts to 

our children and 

families for 

Christmas!  

 

 

It’s a Boy...and a Girl! 

Congratulations to the Beals and Bosquez families! Sam and 

Bekah Beals (and big brother Silas) welcomed baby Westin.  

Billy and Sarah Bosquez (and big sisters Bethany and Maria) 

celebrated the birth of Clara.  

 


